General meetings start at 7:00 pm.

We serve supper starting at 5:30 pm.



## Horse Pond Fish & Game Club

Horse Pond Fish and Game Club was established in 1945

The RANGE is OPEN EVERYDAY including WEDNESDAY.

## DIRECTORS COMMENTS

SAFETY IS OUR #1 PRIORITY

The RANGE is OPEN!!

BE SAFE!

Please practice safe procedures and safe muzzle control at all times. You must pick up your brass and take down your paper targets, ALWAYS!

**DIRECTORS** 

Skip Jacques & Ken Timpe: KITCHEN

Russ Delaney & Keith Fredette: RANGE

Earl Gelineau: FACILITIES

Richard Lanoue: GROUNDS

Steve Warner: SHOOTING SPORTS

Gary Charbonneau: SAFETY/SECURITY

Jack McPherson CLUB CLOTHING

**BE SAFE!** 

**GOOD HUNTING!** 

WELCOME TO HORSE POND FISH & GAME CLUB

Our web site: <a href="www.horsepond.com">www.horsepond.com</a>

**MEETING: TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 1, 2016** 

As a reminder, we capped our membership at 300 on September 1, 2014. All new applicants for membership to Horse Pond Fish & Game Club will be put on a wait list. This is the first time in our history that we have actually reached 300.

Nominations for officers and 3 directors will take place at our general meeting this Tuesday. All current officers would like to continue in their current position and all seek re-election. Skip Jacques, Ken Timpe and Rich Lanoue are seeking re-election to the board of directors. We all need your support for the continued success, future and development of Horse Pond Fish & Game Club.

Please be sure that all guests stop and read the posted RANGE RULES prior to approaching the platform. Members are the supervisors for their guests and they cannot shoot at the same time as their family guest. Remember, this is a must. And, only one guest at a time is allowed to accompany a member to the range.

As we move forward toward the fall hunting seasons we remind everyone that the range will very active. Be sure to follow the RANGE RULES 100%.

- 1-Wear and display your current membership badge at all times.
- 2-Always control the muzzle of your gun/rifle down range.
- 3-Always respect other members and their guests.
- 4-Alcohol is never permitted at the range.
- 5-Remove your paper targets and spent brass when finished shooting.
- 6-Keep the range gate opened when members are at the range.
- 7-You must CLOSE and LOCK the gate when the last member leaves.
- Shooting Sports have finished their outdoor programs for this year and will proceed with the indoor pellet league on Wednesday, Nov. 2.
- Muzzleloader season starts on Saturday, October 29. Firearms season starts on Wednesday, November 9th. GOOD LUCK TO ALL.
- Now is the time to order your hoodies and jackets for fall.

Ray Smith, President NOVEMBER 2016